Queensland Government

Cabinet – October 2013
Appointment of two Members to the Trade and Investment Queensland Board
Treasurer and Minister for Trade

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]In November 2012, Geoffrey Thomas and John Mickel was appointed to undertake a comprehensive review of TIQ.  The Report was presented in January 2013.  
· The Report made 86 recommendations across the organisation, with key recommendations on TIQ's role and operations domestically and overseas, alignment of resources in current and emerging markets, and corporate structure and governance.  
· Government accepted the recommendation to create a statutory body with a board drawn from appropriately qualified business people to promote Brand Queensland globally, identify new business opportunities and partners for Queensland exporters and attract global companies to invest in Queensland.
· The Trade and Investment Queensland Act 2013 (the Act) was passed in June 2013.
2. The Act gives effect to the key institutional and governance features recommended by the TIQ Review and facilitates the transfer of assets, liabilities and employees from Queensland Treasury and Trade’s (QTT) Trade Office.  The object and functions of the Act reflects TIQ’s core dual export and investment roles.  
3. The Trade and Investment Queensland (TIQ) Board is the Government’s lead agency responsible for facilitating and promoting trade and investment opportunities for Queensland, and foreign countries.  The role of the Board is to be responsible for the way TIQ performs its functions in a proper, effective and efficient way.  
4. The Act allows for the establishment of a Board as the governing body of TIQ – consisting at least four, but not more than seven members, including the CEOs of QTT and the Department of State Development, Infrastructure and Planning (DSDIP) and independent members appointed by the Governor in Council.  
5. Membership of the TIQ Board currently consists of the Chair (Mr Mark Stockwell), the Deputy Chair (Mr Geoffrey Thomas), QTT departmental representative (Ms Helen Gluer) and DSDIP departmental representative (Mr David Edwards).
6. Cabinet endorsed that Professor Ian O’Connor and Ms Josie Angus be recommended to the Governor in Council for appointment as members to the TIQ Board, from the date of Governor in Council approval up to and including 1 October 2016. 
7. Attachments
· Nil.
